
 
 

 
 

Town of Summit  
 
The Town Board met in regular session on April 8th, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. at the town fire hall.  President Travis Benthin 

present, member Kathleen Quale absent & member Dale Bauer present. Others present were: Norma Arend-finance 

officer, Calvin Pies, Jennica Pottebaum, Ciera Schwinger, David Cardwell, Sandy Lowery, Arlo Anderson, Jim 

Thurman, Kiara Harper, Savannah Moe, Lisa Sumner, Shawn Boyum, Emily Lane, Tim Gapp, Brittany Graf, Mary 

Edwards, Nicki Mikkelson, Frank Redlin, Kevin & Becky Cavasos, Brook Pies and Sheridan Renville.     

 
Benthin called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Public communications: Motion by Benthin, second by Bauer to 

approved building permits for Shawn Boyum & Kevin & Becky Cavasos.    

 

Motion by Benthin, second by Bauer to approve the minutes, financial reports and claims as presented. Motion 

carried. *Insert Claims  
  
Old Business: The board moved into executive session to include only city employees to discuss hourly rates.  

Motion by Benthin.  Second by Bauer to increase the hourly rates for Emily Layne, Sheridan Renville & Mary 

Edwards by $2 per hour.  Motion carried. Effective date will be the May 3rd pay date.     

 

Delinquent water bills were discussed. 
     
New Business:   A letter from Whetstone Sanitation was reviewed regarding limiting residents to having one garbage 

can.  Jason also mentioned he talked to Sisseton Wahpeton Housing and they are in agreement with switching to 

Whetstone Sanitation for the 18 tribal units for garbage pickup. The Town would bill Sisseton Wahpeton Housing 

effective May 1st.     

 

The Town clean-up will be like last year. Whetstone Sanitation will provide roll-offs that will be moved next to the 

railroad tracks on main street.  Residents will need to put their unwanted items in the roll-offs.   If assistance is 

needed to get the items to the roll-off, please call Kathy Quale and she will find the assistance needed for the 

resident.  Roll-offs will be delivered around May 1st and will stay until around May 20th.            

 

Daycare report was given: Past due amounts were discussed. 

 

Maintenance report.  Dumpster cameras will be going up.  Planned date to open the park is May 1st.  Motion by 

Benthin, second by Bauer to hire Riley Mitchell as a part-time laborer to pick up sticks and garbage.  Pay rate will be 

$12 per hour.  Motion carried.  

 

Motion by Benthin, second by Bauer to adjourn meeting. The next regular town board meeting will be Monday, May 

6th, 2024 at 7:00pm at the town fire hall.   

  

Norma Arend, Finance Officer  


